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Recommendation 

It is recommended that the Committee endorse the permanent road closure of Parkham 
Lane, Surry Hills from a point 106 metres west of Parkham Place to Olivia Lane, to vehicle 
traffic. 

Voting Members for this Item 

 

Voting Members Support Object 

City of Sydney   

Roads and Maritime Services   

NSW Police – Surry Hills PAC   

Representative for the Member for Newtown   

 

Decision 

The Committee carried the recommendation unanimously. 

Background 



The City of Sydney on behalf of Transport for NSW, must permanently close a section of 
Parkham Lane, Surry Hills at Olivia Lane to provide for light rail and pedestrian safety. 


